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Training and Employing 
Afghan Women  
 
The Bureau for International Labor 
Affairs (ILAB) funds a critical 
program for Afghan women, in 
partnership with Vital Voices and the 
Ministry of Women Affairs.  
 
 

Story Continued 

Vital Voices Global Partnership, through its Income Generation and Skills Training 
for Afghan Women program, seeks to provide jobs for women by training and 
employing women to produce school uniforms for girls in Afghanistan. By the end 
of the project, Vital Voices expects to employ over 550 women to produce 75,000 
school uniforms.  

The program addresses the fact that many Afghan women do not have the skills 
necessary to generate income for themselves and their families, and those that do 
have the skills have few or no job opportunities. Afghan girls have been denied 
schooling for years. As they return to school, they need school uniforms, which 
their families cannot afford to provide. The former Afghan Minister for Women's 
Affairs, Dr. Sima Samar, asked Vital Voices Global Partnership (VVGP) for help in 
getting uniforms, shoes and socks for Afghan schoolgirls. 

The target audience is widows and returning Afghan refugees, including women of 
all ethnicities and women with disabilities (women with disabilities who are 
homebound will be able to sew at home). Only women who are unemployed will be 
eligible to participate in the training. 

Their partner is the Ministry for Women Affairs, who helps Vital Voices supervise 
coordination with the Afghan government, set-up training and employment sites, 
and select women to work in the program. Vital Voices then trains the 
seamstresses, cutters, quality control personnel, and sewing supervisors before 
distributing and monitoring wages and material (fabric, sewing machines, thread, 
etc.).  

The Women's Bureau is proud to share the information about this project with our 
eNews readers.  
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